TThe Smyrna Town Board held its monthly meeting on July 8, 2025 with the following members present:

Supervisor Michael Khoury Town Clark Geraldine Day Councilman Ernest Schraft Councilman Jesse Palmiter Councilman Matthew Powrie Councilman Gerrard Burrs Highway Sup't. Chris Cook

Supervisor Michael Khoury called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. and asked those present to rise and repeat the Pledge to our Flag.

Each Board member had a copy of the minutes of the June meeting to review. Mr. Schraft moved to accept the minutes as presented, seconded by Mr. Palmiter, Carried.

The Town Clerk report for June was reviewed by all Board members. Mr. Powrie moved to accept this report, seconded by Mr, Palmiter,

Financials prepared by BRYN ON THE BOOKS, LLC were reviewed and discussed. Mr. Palmiter moved to accept these reports, seconded by Mr. Powrie, Carried.

CHMPDAT

	GEN	ERAL	BILLS
	Michael Khoury(reim.) The Evening Sun Edmonds GovTech, Inc. Geraldine W. Day(reim.) BRYN ON THE BOOKS, LLC Mary Fox	\$	52.99 22.40 918.12 75.47 1,085.00
	Verizon Woolybear Web		35.00 42.56
*****	NYSEG		99.00 112.94
*****	Frontier		332.12
****	United Health Care		947.40

*****Paid by previous Board approval. Mr. Schraft moved to authorize payment of these bills as presented, seconded by Mr. Powrie, carried.

	HIGHWAY		BILLS
	K5 Truck Parts Burt's Truck Repair Small Town Auto		\$ 44.12 1,125.00 81.00
	Interstate Billing Service Mirabito Energy Products		405.20 4,284.10
	Steel Sales		158.40
	Heidelberg Materials		820.09
	Fuller Sand & Gravel		648.00
	Earley Farm & Hardware		97.99
	Suit-Kote Corp.		34,876.00
	Heidelberg Materials		9,861.84
	Callanan Industries		14,804.87
	NYS Teamster's Council		6,191.21
*	*****Daid by provious Desail	2.4	

*****Paid by previous Board approval. Mr. Palmiter moved to authorize payment of these bills as presented, seconded by Mr. Powrie, Carried.

 $\mbox{\rm Mr}$ Cook reported his crew continues to be busy still working on road damages from the storm.

Supervisor Khoury reported that EMS is still being further checked into and still waiting on some questions concerning this.

A company from New Hattford is going to be contacted to see if the Town Safes can be opened and then determine if they are worth keeping or not.

Mr. Burrs moved for adjournment at 8:05 P.M., seconded by Mr. Powrie, carried. Meeting adjourned until August 12, 2025.

Geraldine W. Day Town Clerk